DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services Midwest Division of Survey and Certification Chicago Regional Office 233 North Michigan Avenue, Suite 600 Chicago, IL 60601-5519



July 25, 2016 (E-mail only)

Amy Hogan Nursing Facility Policy Ohio Department of Medicaid 50 West Towne Street, Suite 400 Columbus, OH 43215 AMY.HOGAN@medicaid.ohio.gov

**SUBJECT: Approval of Request to Use CMP Funds** 

Dear Ms. Hogan:

Sections 1819(h)(2)(B)(ii)(IV)(ff) and 1919(h)(3)(C)(ii)(IV)(ff) of the Social Security Act incorporate specific provisions of the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act pertaining to the collection and uses of Civil Money Penalties (CMPs) imposed by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) when nursing homes do not meet requirements for Long Term Care Facilities. In accordance with CMS Survey & Certification Memo 12-13-NH, effective January 1, 2012, States must obtain approval from CMS for the use of federally imposed civil money penalty (CMP) funds.

Our office has reviewed the revised proposal to provide Waugh Consulting, LLC \$603,310.00 to offer a cognitive assessment certification program to 80 interdisciplinary team members from Ohio nursing homes. The revised proposal included a change to the start date of the program and a change to how the money will be disbursed over each of the years. We find that the requirements at 42 CFR § 488.433 are met, and that the proposal may be funded with federally imposed CMP funds.

If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact Anna Olson, MPH at (312) 353-2888.

Sincerely,

Sahana Sanyal Acting Branch Manager Long-Term Care Certification & Enforcement Branch

cc: CMS Quality Assurance